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Dear Parents and Carers,  

This week an ex-student, who was asked to reach out to a person who had made a positive difference to him in 

his life journey, chose to write to one of his Red Hill teachers. His short email meant so much to that teacher. As 

today is World Teacher’s Day if you have time you might like to join our leadership team in thanking a teacher for 

their work through a few spoken words or a short, written line.   

We often talk to students about the diversity within our school community that is due to different cultural, 

linguistic and/or religious backgrounds. We also talk about some of the obvious physical differences (for example, 

skin and hair colour, height, whether we wear glasses or use a wheelchair) and less obvious differences such as 

neurodiversity. At assembly last week I specifically spoke about disability, and I thought it might be helpful if I 

shared some of the points with parents and carers.  

We are all different and unique, whether this is because of where we were born, what colour our skin and hair are, 

or what language we speak. Our bodies and our brains work in different ways too. This means we each have 

strengths and challenges. Life would be very boring if we were all the same.  

Some of us have a disability (a difference in how our brain or body works) which makes it difficult or impossible 

for us to walk, see, hear, speak, learn, or do other important things. The disability might be physical, for example, 

we might need to wear glasses, use a walker or take insulin. It might be a difference in how our brain works, such 

as dyslexia, autism, or ADHD.  

Disability is a part of being human. About one fifth of people in Australia have a significant disability. Some 

disabilities are permanent, others are temporary. People can be born with a disability, or it can happen because 

of an illness of accident. At some time in our lives many of us will personally experience a disability of some sort. 

We need to remember that even though we are all different and unique, we also have many things in common. 

People with disability have more things in common with other people than differences: they want to have friends, 

play and have fun, learn and feel included like everyone else. And like everyone else, they need help sometimes 

and they need to be treated with empathy, respect and kindness. Being left out, being teased and hearing unkind 

words hurts everyone’s feelings.  

Diversity means different ways of being and different ways of looking after and out for each other. 

 

Leadership Team  



3 

 

 

I would like to share some words from Dr. Ellen Fraser-Barbour, a disability and human rights advocate, who 

encourages us as adults to “be aware of the narratives we are projecting onto our children”. 

She says that it's not enough to simply teach children manners, respect and kindness. We need to normalise and 

celebrate the experience of disability as equal to any other aspect of diversity…. be mindful about teaching our 

children to pity and objectify others and take every opportunity to prepare children for a world of diversity by 

intentionally exposing them to the human diversity, in which disability is a part. (ABC; December 2019) 

It is important to take time to understand those around us and be sensitive to their backgrounds and other 

differences, so that we can be thoughtful about how we speak to them and how we help them. I have reflected 

that when we raise awareness of a particular disability it should not be to emphasise the difference but rather to 

build better understanding so that we can be sensitive to the individual who has this disability and treat them with 

empathy, respect and kindness.   

November 14th is World Diabetes Day (WDD), the birthday of Sir Frederick Banting, who co-discovered insulin 

along with Charles Best in 1922. WDD was started by the International Diabetes Federation (IDF) and the World 

Health Organization and became an official United Nations Day in 2006. We will be raising awareness of this at 

school because we have a number of students and a teacher in our school community who have diabetes. 

 

 

 

 

As blue is in the World Diabetes symbol which was officially recognised by the United Nations in 2006, we will be 

inviting everyone to wear this colour to school on November 14th.  

We will also have our annual Jump Rope for Heart fundraiser on Friday November 8th.   

Thank you all for supporting our Lego ‘Bricks for Smiles’ fundraiser – with your help we 

proudly raised just over $900.  

Kind regards 

Louise Owens (Principal)  
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Yesterday the Year 6 students hosted an Arts Learning Journey, which was the culmination of their year-long How 

We Express Ourselves unit of inquiry. The central idea of the inquiry was that “we use different forms of language 

to express concepts, ideas and feelings”. In English students continued refining their ability to use spoken and 

written language effectively, exploring the power and uniqueness of different text types and paying attention to 

the way spelling and grammar work to support communication. In mathematics students explored mathematical 

language and the use of symbols as a language. Students also explored the arts as a universal form of 

communication.  

At the end of term three students were invited to choose an art form that they would like to showcase. Some 

chose to display art works, many of which are included in this newsletter. Many others chose to act, dance, drum 

or play a musical instrument and others chose to be stage hands.  Everyone had the opportunity to participate in 

a way that they enjoyed and felt comfortable with.  

We are proud of the transdisciplinary nature of this inquiry unit and are also proud that we have made the arts 

more accessible to all senior students, by offering learning experiences in every arts strand (drama, dance, music, 

media arts and visual arts) and by providing opportunities for every student to perform, not just those in our 

school musical ensembles.  This has been made possible because of the work of the year six teaching team, 

Sophie Hopkins, Dan Graetz, Jane Rayner and Melbourne Djembe. It was also made possible because so many 

year six parents were able to join us on Thursday morning to be an audience.  

We would also like to thank the enormous number of year six parents who participated with their children in the 

“Exhibition Provocation” last Wednesday evening. This was the first time the teaching team has run the 

introduction to Exhibition in this way, and they were so appreciative of your willingness to engage in the event.  

Kind regards, Louise Owens 
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CLASSES 2025  

We will be hosting our annual “get to know you” interviews later this term with students and families who are 

coming into kindergarten and other year levels in 2025. The meetings are part of our transition process, and we 

strongly encourage every family to take this opportunity to connect with the school. 

Thank you to the families who have already let us know of changing family circumstances in 2025. If your child 

will not be attending Red Hill School in 2025, please let us know as soon as possible. It is very important that we 

have accurate enrolment projections so that we can plan staffing and the correct number of classes for next year. 

When creating classes for the following year, we commit to giving each student at least one nominated friend in 

their new class, recognising the connection between peer relationships and student learning. Sometimes a best 

friend is a great person to play with but not necessarily an appropriate person to learn with in class. Teachers 

often speak to the students about this, and it is helpful for parents and carers to reinforce the same message. 

This week students have been completing ‘sociograms’ at school, selecting five peers they believe they would 

work well with in class next year. They will bring these home over the next week so that parents and carers can 

talk with their children about their choices. Once you have had this conversation with your child, please sign the 

sociogram and send it back to school. Please do not sign off unless you feel comfortable with your child’s choices. 

You can add a note to the back of the sociogram if needed, and you are always welcome to have a confidential 

conversation with your child’s teacher or me if needed.  

We would appreciate the sociograms being returned by Friday 22nd November at the latest. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

2025 ATTENDANCE AND CLASSES 

 

Name: _____________________________ Class: ________ Name: ________________________ Class: ________ 

Name: _____________________________ Class: ________ Name: ________________________ Class: ________ 

  Will not be attending Red Hill School in 2025 - we will be leaving the school on 

_____________________________ as our family is going to ______________________________________. 

  We are not sure at this stage but will be able to advise you further on or after __________________. 

 

Parents Name:   _________________________________________________ 

Signature: ____________________________________ Date:  ____________ 
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JUMP ROPE FOR HEART  

The PE program for the start of term 4 is skipping (‘jump rope’). Students are learning the different ways to skip, 

both individually and with others, and the health benefits of skipping (particularly the heart).  The school is also 

taking part in fund raising for the Heart Foundation (www.heartfoundation.org.au).   

This organisation promotes healthy living but also helps young people born with congenital heart disease. 

Students can buy skipping ropes and/or contribute a gold coin donation at the ‘Jump Off Day’ on Friday 8th 

November.  Jump Off Day will also be a uniform free day. 

Ropes can be purchased by paying cash at the stall operating before school on the asphalt on Tuesdays, 

Wednesdays and Fridays or through Quickweb.   

Rope prices are as follows. 

White, red and blue handles:  $15 each 

Yellow and purple handles:  $20 each 

Please specify how many of each rope when ordering.  Please be aware that rope numbers are limited and will not 

be available for purchase after Friday 8 November. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.heartfoundation.org.au/
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Ordering Online 

The Red Hill School P&C Association uses Flexischools for uniform shop sales.  

https://www.flexischools.com.au/  

It is a cashless online ordering system which streamlines payment, ordering and processing of purchases and 

events. Quick and easy, it can be accessed 24/7 on PC, Mac, or mobile app. 

 

School uniform orders for existing students will be delivered to your child’s classroom. Otherwise, orders can be 

collected from the front office. 

 

Ordering in person 

Opening hours Wednesday 8.30 to 10:00am and Friday 2.30 to 4.00pm. We prefer payment by credit card, but 

we can accept cash. 

 

With COVID continuing to present a risk we prefer that orders are made online where possible. 

 

Secondhand requests can be emailed through to the shop 

manager.  

 

Donations can be placed in the purple bin in the front 

office foyer. 

 

Lost property collected around the school is placed in the 

big blue bin outside of the uniform shop. Items in the blue 

bin will be sorted and then placed in the adjoining blue 

and white cupboards for students to look through and 

collect any of their property that they find. When possible, 

staff will deliver labeled items to classrooms. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Uniform Shop 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.flexischools.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C03f762ecc2ee43b2cead08dad6a980ff%7Cf1d4a8326c2144759bf48cc7e9044a29%7C0%7C0%7C638058320758477442%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UpEGFBOe1ZdD%2BI8EjODHdu3S1AMpS7vDlY1FsQfAfB4%3D&reserved=0
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Red Hill School Calendar 2024 – Term 4 Mon 14th Oct-20th Dec 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
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14th October 

Pupil Free Day 
  

16th October 

YR1 Learning Journey  

YR6 Parent Exhibition 

Provocation   

6pm- 7pm 

 
18th October 

Whole School Assembly 
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    24th October 

YR6 Arts Morning 

25th October  

World Teachers Day  
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28th October 

YR3 Excursion to the 

National Museum 

29th October 

Winyu and Djira 

Learning Journey 

 
31st October 

Garrang Learning Journey 

1st November 

Gabadang Learning Journey 

Junior Assembly hosted by 

YR3  
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8th November 

Jump Rope for Heart 
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11th November 

Kinder Orientation  
  

14th November  

World Diabetes Day 

15th November 

Kinder Orientation  

Whole School Assembly 
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19th November 

YR4 Excursion to the 

National Museum 

  

22nd November  

Kinder Orientation 

YR5 Arts Learning Journey  
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28th November 

YR5 Experience Expo 
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3rd December  

International Day of 

People with Disability  

 
5th December 

Exhibition 2024  

 6TH December 

Junior Assembly hosted by 

Kindy  
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 9th December 

Telopea Year 7 

Orientation  

School Disco  

10th December 

Year 6 Achievement 

Assembly  

Acting up day 

11th December 

YR6 Fun Day-King Pin 
 

13th December 

YR6 Graduation   
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16th December 

Pool Fun Day  

17th December 

Last Day  

18th December 

School Holidays 

19th December 

School Holidays 

20th December 

School Holidays 
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